
 

Calendar 

Term 1 - 2024  
8 March Life Ed Van - Incursion 
13-22 March NAPLAN 
28 March Easter Hat Parade 
29-1 April Easter break 
2 April Taronga Park Zoo 
12 April Last day of Term 
Term 2 - 2024  
29 April SDD – Term 2 – Teachers only 
30 April Students return Term 2 
22-24 May 3-6 GABC  

 
Welcome to the NSW Premier's Reading 
Challenge  
The Challenge aims to encourage a love of 
reading for leisure and pleasure in students, and 
to enable them to experience quality literature. It 
is not a competition but a challenge to each 
student to read, to read more and to read more 
widely. 
 
The Premier’s Reading Challenge opened on 24 
February and runs until Friday 23 August 2024.  
Students in K-2 have to read a total of 30 books 
(these will be completed in class for Year K and 
1), while those students in 2-6 have to read 20 
books in this time frame. The PRC rules have 
been updated for the 2024 challenge. Students 
can now include up to 10 choice books on their 
reading records and can count 5 books from an 
approved series as PRC books. 
 
With a large focus this year at Iona on students 
reading every night, we know that we can all 
complete the Premier’s Reading Challenge this 
year! Let’s go Iona!!! 
 

 
Taronga Zoo Excursion 
All students will be attending an excursion to 
Taronga Zoo on Tuesday 2 April 2024 to 
complement our science unit this term on living 
things. A permission note has been sent to all 
parents through the SENTRAL Parent Portal App. 
 
NAPLAN  
Students in Year 3 and 5 will be sitting NAPLAN 
between 13-22 March 2024. A flyer has been 
added to this newsletter for your information. If 
you have any enquiries, please contact Mrs Bird. 
 
School Contribution Fee-Reminder 
All families in NSW public schools are asked to 
contribute to the ongoing costs associated with 
providing a quality education. Unlike some 
schools, Iona Public School does not have 
textbook fees and provides writing booklets, 
exercise books, worksheets, and many other 
consumables. Therefore, we ask you to make a 
small contribution of $20 to cover the cost of 
folders, photocopy paper, exercise book, and 
computer consumables. Our Creative and 
Practical Arts contribution is $40 ($10 per term) 
supports paint and visual arts supplies (including 
Mother’s/Father’s Day and Christmas gifts). 
This year we have subscribed to Sound Waves, 
Mathletics, Maths Trek, Think Mentals and 
Reading Eggs. These will be used weekly in class 
and can be accessed from home. The cost of 
covering the licence fees are: Kinder – Year 6 
$110. The voluntary contribution fee is $50. Total 
per child is $220 for 2024. This can be paid, either 
in instalments or a lump sum, in cash at the office 
or using our online payment system, through 
Sentral Parent Portal App.   
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Library News-Reminder 
Students will have library on the following days: 
K-2 – Wednesday 
3-6 – Thursday 
Please ensure all students have a library bag on 
these days. 
 
Visiting Our School 
All parents and visitors must report to the office 
when visiting the school. Signing into the school 
can be completed using the QR code on the front 
of the administration building and is a 
requirement for access to the school. Please 
remember to check out when you leave, to 
ensure all persons onsite can be accounted for in 
the case of an emergency. If you are unable to 
check in using the QR code, please come and see 
the ladies in the front office who will assist you 
with the check in on a school device. 
 
2022 Home Reading Program - Reminder 
Children will be bringing home their new 'Home 
Reading Program' record book this week. Reading 
is the single most important skill your child will 
learn at school, and while many children have 
developed reading skills, further development 
depends on using these skills regularly. The 
booklet will be your child's only record for home 
reading and should be brought to school when 
they have reached 25, 50, 75, 100, 125, 150, 175 
and 200 nights of home reading. Awards will be 
presented for every 25 nights of reading, up to a 
total count of 200 nights for the year. Children 
who reach the yearly 200-night target will receive 
a book at the presentation day assemblies at the 
end of the year.  
Parents are asked to complete their child’s 
reading book. Younger students will need extra 
support whereas older students will be more 
independent. Parents should sign for each night 
the child reads (holiday periods and weekends 
can be included). The time spent reading each 
night will depend on the age of the student, other 
homework tasks and family schedules.  
*If your child reads more than one book in a 
night, please record this in the same box as it is 
the number of nights of home reading, not the 
number of books. 
 
 
 

2024 Year 3-6 Camp-Reminder 
A reminder that 3-6 camp is held this year in 
Term 2 Week 4 - 22-24 May, at Great Aussie Bush 
Camp. The cost for camp will be $375 per 
student.  A non-refundable deposit of $50 is 
required by Friday 1 March 2024 and payment is 
to be finalised by 10 May 2024. Please remember 
that you can make payments by instalments over 
the coming term. Permission note will be sent out 
via SENTRAL. Medical notes will be sent out later 
in the term. Please return these by the due dates. 
 
 

 
 
 
Harmony Day 
On Thursday March 21 all students may come 
dressed out of uniform 
in something orange, 
or wear orange 
accessories in support 
of Harmony Day. 
Students will be 
participating in 
Harmony Day activities 
during the afternoon 
session on this day. 
 



 

 
 
Zone Swimming 
Congratulations to Thomas, Emma, Lucy and 
Theo who represented our school last week at 
Maitland PSSA Zone swimming. We are very 
proud of your efforts! 
 
Peer Support 
During Peer Support this week the children look 
at qualities their friends may have and the 
concept that we choose friends based on 
qualities we admire in them. They also explore 
the skills of friendship, specifically those of 
cooperating and listening.  
 
Types of friends is the focus in Peer Support next 
week. Children explore what encourages then to 
form friendships with different people (common 
interests, admirable qualities etc). Through 
activities children can identify that friends call fall 
into categories of ‘best friends’, ‘friends’ and 
‘people we know’. They also discuss the fact that 
friendships change over time for various reasons. 
It may be helpful to discuss the different friends 
your child has in their life and how friendships 
changes. Some friends may be more important at 
different times in life. 

 
Bakers Delight Hot Cross Buns Fundraiser 
Once again, we will be having a Hot Cross Bun 
Fundraiser. Please find the order form at the 
bottom of this week’s newsletter. Orders must be 
returned to the school no later than 15 March. 
Orders will be ready for collection from the 
school on 21 March. 
 
Easter Hat Parade-Reminder 
On Thursday 28 March students will participate in 
an Easter Hat Parade at 2:15pm. This is always a 
wonderful afternoon of celebration that the 
students thoroughly enjoy. Students will make 
these during class time. Teachers will provide 
more information in the coming weeks.  Parents/ 
carers and community members are most 
welcome to attend. 
 
The P&C are running an Easter Egg raffle which 
will be drawn after the Easter Hat Parade and 
would appreciate if parents and community 
members could once again donate eggs/Easter 
items for the raffle. These can be dropped off to 
the front office. 
 
 
 
 



 

Class News 
K-2 
We have been working hard in last two weeks as 

we settle into our new classroom routine! A big 

thank you to those parents who came in on 

Tuesday for our parent information night. Here’s 

what we’ve been up to! 

English- We began looking at ‘narratives’ through 

the story ‘A Dark, Dark Tale’, focusing on how we 

can use repetition in our writing to help the 

reader make predictions about what could 

happen next. 

Maths- We looked at effective ways to count 

collections and found that grouping in collections 

of 10s was the easiest. Students especially 

enjoyed counting the classes ‘warm and fuzzy’ 

collection, working together to find that we had a 

total of 916 in the class! 

Science- We started our unit on living things and 

looked at different animals, their characteristics 

and how we can classify them. We also 

completed a labelled diagram of a sunflower 

when looking at what makes plants and flowers 

‘living’. 

Creative arts- The students enjoyed looking at 

how colours can represent different things, such 

as our emotions. We have started creating our 

own geckos, using a variety of colours to show 

how our gecko is feeling. They should be 

completed this week and displayed in the 

classroom. 

Reminders 

• Home readers will go out Monday week 6. 

Each student will receive two books to 

read for the week. Change over day will 

be every Monday so please make sure 

students have their home reading folder 

with them Monday morning.  

3-6 
It was great to see those parents who were able 
to attend our class meeting this past Tuesday. 
Hopefully you had the opportunity to grab 
yourselves a sausage sandwich and connect with 
other families. 

 
English: In our English lessons, students are 
delving deeper into the world of narrative 
writing. They're not only exploring narrative 
features but also learning about the significance 
of varied sentence structures and the careful 
selection of vocabulary to create suspense within 
their stories.  
 
Maths: In mathematics, our focus remains on 
both multiplicative and additive strategies, 
alongside the exploration of measurement 
concepts. Through hands-on activities and 
problem-solving tasks, students are developing 
their mathematical reasoning and critical thinking 
skills.  
 
Sport: This term, our students have 
enthusiastically embraced the game of softball/T-
ball. They're thoroughly enjoying sharpening their 
abilities in catching, throwing, and batting on the 
field. The teamwork and sportsmanship displayed 
by our students are exemplary. 
 
NAPLAN: As a reminder, NAPLAN assessments 
will commence in Week 7 and 8, from March 13th 
to March 22nd, for students in Year 3 and 5. 
Please ensure that your child has a pair of 
headphones for the assessments to facilitate 
their participation. Thank you! 
 
Easter Hat Making: As Easter fast approaches, 
students will be busy creating their spectacular 
Easter hats for the Easter Hat parade. We will be 
crafting these masterpieces in class on Monday, 
March 25th, during the afternoon session. We 
kindly ask parents to provide a base/hat and any 
specific decorations your child would like to 
include on their hat. The school will be supplying 
some basic Easter decorations. If parents would 
like to come and lend a helping hand, we would 
welcome the help with open arms! Please let us 
know if you can. 
 
As always, if you have any questions or concerns, 
please do not hesitate to reach out to us. We're 
here to support you in any way we can. 
 
Wishing you a fantastic week ahead! 
 
Mrs Bird and Mrs Barber 



 

 

 
 

 
 

Arlo will turn 8 on 8 March 
 

 
 

 
 



 

 
 

 
 

 

 



 

HOT CROSS BUN ORDER FORM EASTER 2024 

Bakers Delight Green Hills would like to offer you the opportunity to purchase delicious 
Hot Cross Buns and donate to Iona Public School. The more buns you purchase the 
bigger our    donation to your school will be. 

 
For every 6 pack of Hot Cross Buns you order, Bakers Delight will give $2 to your school. 

 
Simply fill in the details below and select how many and which Hot Cross Buns you 
would  like to order, bring your order form together with full payment back to the 
group by FRIDAY 15th MARCH and your buns will be ready to collect on 
THURSDAY 21st MARCH. 

Remember to ask family and friends if they would like to order some too. 

 
 

Student’s Full Name:     Contact No:    

 
Name Traditional 

Hot Cross Buns 
Qty (per 6 pack) 

$9 per 6 pack 

Choc Chip Hot 
Cross Buns 

Qty (per 6 pack) 
$9 per 6 pack 

Apple & Cinnamon 
Hot Cross Buns 

Qty (per 6 pack) 
$9 per 6 pack 

Mocha 
Hot Cross Buns 
Qty (per 6 pack) 

$9 per 6 pack 

Fruitless 
Hot Cross Buns 
Qty (per 6 pack) 

$9 per 6 pack 

Total $ Paid 

        

        

        

        

        

        

        

        

        

 

Payment Can be made by:- 

Iona Public School P & C Association 

BSB: 062 – 813 Account Number :- 0090 4129 

Cash or EFTPOS available in the office 



 
  



  



 
 


